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April/May 2019
Messenger

Dear Members and Friends of HTAC, Marlborough, MA,

THE HOLY OILS!

The practice of anointing persons and places with consecrated oils is rooted in the Old and New Testaments, the
liturgical practice of the early Church and in Anglican practice (both prior to and following the English
Reformation). “And you shall make of these a sacred anointing oil...And you shall anoint with it the tent of
meeting and the ark of the testimony, and the table and all its utensils, and the lampstand and its utensils, and the
altar of incense, and the altar of burnt offering with all its utensils and the laver and its base; you shall
consecrate them, that they may be most holy; whatever touches them will become holy. And you shall anoint
Aaron and his sons, and consecrate them, that they may serve me as priests. And you shall say to the people of
Israel, This shall be my holy anointing oil throughout your generations” (EX. 30:25-31; see also Ex. 40:9). Thus,
consecrated oil was used to bless the place of worship and the priests of God. The Second Ecumenical Council
(Constantinople I) established the following canon in 381 AD, “Those who embrace orthodoxy and join the
number of those who are being saved...we receive in the following regular and customary manner... They are first
sealed or anointed with holy chrism...As we seal them we say: "Seal of the gift of the holy Spirit" (Canon VII).
Thus, there is a clear biblical and patristic (i.e., early church) foundation for blessing places and people with holy
oil.

Holy Unction (the anointing of the sick): Holy Unction has its New Testament origin in the general epistle of
James, “Is any among you sick? Let him call for the elders (presbyters) of the church, and let them pray over him,
anointing him with oil in the name of the Lord; and the prayer of faith will save the sick man, and the Lord will
raise him up; and if he has committed sins, he will be forgiven™ (James 5:14-15; see also Mark 6:13). In the
Apostolic Tradition, Hippolytus makes reference to the liturgical blessing of oil, “[T]he bishop shall give
thanks ...saying, ‘Sanctify this oil, O God, as you give holiness to all who are anointed and receive it...that it may
give strength to all who taste it, and health to all who use it.”” The first Book of Common Prayer (1549)
preserved this practice of the ancient Church, “As with this visible oil thy body outwardly is anointed: so our
heavenly Father almighty God, grant of his infinite goodness, that thy soul inwardly may be anointed with the
holy Ghost, who is the Spirit of all strength, comfort, relief, and gladness. And vouchsafe for his great mercy (if it
he his blessed will) to restore unto thee thy bodily health, and strengrh...”. Thus, since New Testament times,
consecrated oil has been used for the anointing of the sick. As a sacramental rite of the Church, the anointing is
administered to the baptized faithful only (although prayers with the laying on of hands for deliverance from
sickness may be offered to the unbaptized). Since mankind is comprised of both a body and a soul, Holy Unction
may be used in deliverance ministry, delivering persons from ailments of ungodly spiritual origin. Holy water,
water blessed by a bishop or priest, is also used in deliverance ministry. Persons may be anointed with oil and
receive prayer for healing at our 10:00 a.m. Mass on the Lord's Day. Also, we offer a Healing Service at 6:30 p.m.
on the third Saturday of every month.

Chrism: We know from the writings of the Church Fathers that the early Church used Christ in sealing the newly
baptized from , “Just as Christ afier His baptism and the descent of the Holy Spirit went forth to struggle against
the adversary, likewise do we also after baptism and the imparting of the mystical chrism, clothed with the armor
of the Holy Spirit, withstand the power of the adversary” (St. Cyril of Jerusalem, 313 - 386). And again, “After the
washing (baptism) believers are anointed with the sweet-smelling oil. All these things were prefigured (in the Old
Testament) for our sakes so that we might not regard as strange the things which are now done in the Church”
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(St. Hippolytus, 170 - 236). The New Testament also associates the apostolic gift of the Spirit with baptism,
“When they believed Philip [the Deacon] as he preached good news about the kingdom of God and the Name of
Jesus Christ, they were baptized, both men and women... Now when the Apostles at Jerusalem heard that Samaria
had received the Word of God, they sent to them Peter and John, who came down and prayed for them that they
might receive the Holy Spirit; for it had not yet fallen on any of them, but they had only been baptized in the Name
of the Lord Jesus. Then they laid their hands on them and they received the Holy Spirit” (Acts. 8:12-17; see also
Acts. 19:2-6). As the Church grew in number, bishops were unable to always be present for the “laying on of
hands” of the newly baptized. Thus, chrism received episcopal consecration (i.e., it was consecrated by a Bishop),
being set apart as a sign of the apostolic Seal of the Spirit. “Jt is necessary for him who has been baptized also to
be anointed, so that by having received the holy chrism, that is, by anointing, he can be the anointed of God and
have in himself the grace of Christ” (St. Hippolytus). “Are you unwilling to be anointed with the oil of God? It is
on this account that we are called Christians, because we are anointed with the oil of God” (Theophilus, Bishop
of Antioch, d. 181).

Oil of Catechumens: “4nd they cast out many demons, and anointed with oil many that were sick and healed
thenr” (Mark 6:13). The oil of catechumens has no clear foundation in Holy Scripture per se (although the use of
oil for the preparation of persons and things is certainly implied). The early Church used such an oil in preparing
catechumens for holy baptism. “Affer the renunciations, he anoints them with the oil of exorcism, saying: Let
every evil spirit depart far from thee” (Apostolic Tradition). Holy baptism was seen as deliverance from the
kingdom of darkness and entrance into the Kingdom of Light through the promise of covenant. Many prayers
with the laying on of hands and anointing helped prepare catechumens to receive the grace of God given in the
sacrament of baptism. Although used in preparation for baptism, the oil of catechumens was not considered
sacramental in the same way as was chrism and unction. Therefore, if 0il is to be used in deliverance ministry, the
ordained should employ holy unction.

These three sacred oils were readily employed by the early Church and closely associated with a person’s growth
in Christ: to prepare persons for baptism, as a sign of the apostolic Seal of the Spirit and as an anointing to banish
the ungodly ills of both body and soul. As we have seen, their use has both a biblical and patristic foundation.

Holy Unction: Used in the healing of God’s people from illness; physical, spiritual and emotional. May also be
used in deliverance ministry (along with holy water).

Chrism: Used in anointing the newly baptized as a sign of the apostolic Seal of the Spirit. May also be used in
ordination.

Qil of Catechumens: Used to prepare catechumens for holy baptism and associated with the exorcism of the
unbaptized.

Hope this teaching is helpful.

Blessings in Christ Jesus our Lord and Saviour!
Fr. Michael+
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PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS AND MAKE WORSHIP YOUR FIRST PRIORITY
In addition to worship on the Lord's Day, please mark your calendars with the following dates and times:

Please join us for the following special Service as we follow the Way of the Cross:
e Qutside Stations of the Cross (weather permitting): 7:00 p.m., April 12
Persons are strongly encouraged to attend the Sacred Triduum; the zenith of Christian worship:
e  Maundy Thursday Solemn High Mass: 7:00 p.m., April 18
e Good Friday Solemn High Liturgy: 7:00 p.m., April 19
o Solemn High Mass for the Great Vigil of the Resurrection: 7:00 p.m., April 20
o A Said Mass with Easter Hymns will also be offered on Easter Morning at 10:00 a.m., April 21
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ANNUAL MEETING OF HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

Our Annual Meeting was held on Sunday, February 17" in the Fellowship Hall. Many of our members were
present to enjoy a potluck lunch followed by the meeting. At the meeting, the new Parish Council was voted into
office (see list at the end of this newsletter). Tanya Bottini, the retiring Treasurer, reviewed the budget for 2019,
and reported on the work carried out in the buildings. Mike Kenyon gave a report on Stewardship and reminded
everyone of the fact that stewardship is part of worship. If you would like a copy of the Annual Report please
contact Richard Bostock, the Clerk, at richard.bostock{@umassmemorial.org.
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EASTER MEMORIAL FLOWERS

Easter is April 21 and that will soon be here. At the back of this newsletter is the form to be filled out by anyone
wishing to contribute to the memorial flowers. The deadline for the names to be included in the Easter bulletin is
Palm Sunday, April 14®. Contributions in any amount are most welcome.

Please make out your checks to Holy Trinity Anglican Church and either give directly to me or place in the
offering plate marked “Flower Fund”. 1f mailing send to: Mrs Tanya Bottini, Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 60
Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752.

If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at 1-508-877-8736.

As in the past, following the Easter services the memorial flowers will be delivered to our shut-ins and sick. If
there is anyone you feel should receive a plant, or if you would like to take a plant for someone, please indicate on
your form.

Thank you! Tanya Bottini
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QUIET DAY

I do what I don’t want to do. Really?

Be anxious for nothing
A reflection on obedience and inner conflict through Romans 7 and Philippians 4

April 6,2019 from 10am - 2pm

Come join us for a time of quiet reflection. There will be a morning & afternoon lecture with time following each
to draw closer to God and apply questions provided to stimulate that conversation with Him, What to bring: a
Bible, paper for note taking, water bottle and a bag lunch. Light snacks and coffee/tea/juice will be provided. If
you have a concordance, word study book or topical dictionary feel free to bring it to delve into His word.

As a silent retreat, there is no talking from opening prayer until closing prayer, even during lunch. This gives us
quietness to allow God to work in our hearts and transform us. Cell phones will be shut off during these hours to
give us freedom from distraction. Or you can just leave them at home.

Please email me, Dcn Rhonda, at cottonfamily@verizon.net or sign up at the fellowship hall so that your copy of
the material will be reserved. I look forward to delving into His word with you to see what riches He has to offer
us. May we all be blessed with rich revelations.
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Joan Balk found this from an unknown author and kindly shares it with us:

Maybe you have read about or heard the true meaning of ASAP, but just in case you haven’t, this is one of the
most wonderful meanings of saying to someone: ASAP!

ALWAYS SAY A PRAYER
Remember that ASAP means — “Always Say A Prayer”.

“God our Father, walk through my house today and take away my worries. Please watch over my family, all of
our loved ones, and our friends and their families. 1 pray for healing and your loving comfort for those who ae
afflicted with illness or who are grieving from some kind of loss. Father, I thank you for your presence in my life
and the blessings that I"'m not worth of, that you bestow upon me and my loved ones every day. In Jesus’ name,

Amen.”
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FAMILY NEWS

Many congratulations to Robert (Bobby) Recko who has been awarded the Bishop Donald F. Harvey
Award for Christian Ministry. Everyone knows Bobby as the good soul who arrives really early every Sunday in
order to prepare the coffee. But that is by no means all he does! Bobby assists Charley Place as a greeter, comes
almost every Saturday evening to help at June’s Table, is Kathleen’s right-hand man at the Winter Coat Program
and Summer Lunch Program, shovels snow, in addition to many other tasks behind the scenes. How did we
manage before Bobby joined us?! Bishop Donald Harvey presented the Award to Bobby when he was with us
recently. Well deserved!

Happy Birthday:

April: Judith Richards — 9"; Tanya Bottini — 15"; Joan Fallon — 16%; Dan Morse — 16™;

Verna Peterson — 19"; Sarah McKinnon — 23%; Fr. Bob Cummins — 25%; Ronald DiSantis — 25%™;
Dustin Hassard — 27%; Emily Morse — 27" Renee Beausoleil — 291,

May: Rylee Cashen — 8®; Michael McGinnis — 13%; Brian O’Leary — 14®; Fr. Bruce Thayer — 17™;
Kendall Cotton — 22™; Nicholas Cotton — 23™; Mary Carroll — 29™; Steve Walker — 29%.

Happy Aniversary:

Michael and Elizabeth McGinnis on April 4
Bob and Kathleen Demers on April 6
Charles and Diane Place on April 30
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HEALING SERVICE

Everyone welcome!

A Service of Healing is held the third Saturday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at Holy Trinity. The service begins
with a Bible passage and brief reflection to open our hearts and minds to some aspect of God’s Divine healing,
continuing with confession and the litany of Healing. Individual anointing and private confidential prayer follow.
Bring your personal concerns, or requests on behalf of others, to lift up before God. If you are unable to attend,
Healing prayer request cards may be found at the back of the church. Just fill one out and give to Deacon
Rhonda. For further information or questions regarding the service, please contact Den Rhonda: 508-517-9805 or
email ‘cottonfamily@verizon.net’.

Please note: The third Saturday of April (the 20%) is Holy Saturday. The Great Vigil of Easter will be held that
evening and, therefore, we will not have the Healing Service. If you would like special prayer for healing in
April, please inform Dcn. Rhonda.



ANGLICANS FOR LIFE

“You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in Your book.

Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed” (Psalm 139:16, NLT)

e Please visit our table in the entrance to the church. There is a huge amount of information that you may take
to read.

e Baby Bottle Campaign: Each year we distribute baby bottles to be filled with your loose change for the
benefit of First Concern Pregnancy Resource Centers. The campaign runs from Mothers’ Day, May 12
through Fathers’ Day, June 16™. Please take a bottle to help this wonderful cause.

o The 40 days for life campaign began March 6" (Ash Wednesday) and runs through April 14" (Palm
Sunday). It is a peaceful prayer vigil held in front of Planned Parenthood on Pleasant Street in Worcester.
For more information, please contact Kathleen (see below).

e Unplanned: This movie opened recently. It is from the book written by Abby Johnson. She was a director
of Planned Parenthood who became a pro-life advocate. The book and movie are about her change of heart.

e Fundraiser to benefit First Concern of Marlborough: BBQ and comedy show will be held Saturday, April
27, 5:30 p.m. at the Hudson Portuguese Club, 13 Port Street, Hudson. Tickets are $20 and must be purchased
by April 18". Seating is limited and so tickets will not be sold at the door. Contact Kathleen Demers for
more information.

e First Concern of Marlborough (508-305-2493), Kindred Healthcare in Marlborough (hospice) (888-796-
3741) and Constellation Hospice (978-904-3059) are looking for volunteers. All of these organizations work
for Life. They ask for only one hour or more a week at your convenience.

e Playpen for donations: A playpen is located in the Fellowship Hall for donations of baby items, t-shirts,
diapers, clothing sizes 0-3 months through 18 months, baby wash, etc. Items collected are given to Birthright
of Marlborough, First Concern, and neighborhood mothers during the coat program.

o Anglicans for Life is an international Pro-Life Ministry within the Anglican Communion, upholding and
proclaiming the sanctity of all human life from conception to natural death. Our local Chapter seeks to raise
awarencss regarding alternatives to abortion...Let us help you! If you are being called to help with this vital
ministry, or if you would like to have information on how we can help, please speak to our co-Coordinators
Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642) and Marjorie Franko (978-369-8192). Thank you!
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JUNE'S TABLE

June's Table is now open every Saturday evening of the month! Holy Trinity continues to serve the meal the first
and third weeks. Thanks to Fr. Michael's outreach efforts, Holy Trinity is joined by the following organizations in
Marlborough: the Advanced Math and Science Academy (AMSA), Greater Grace Fellowship, and the Rotary
Club of Marlborough and Hudson. We are thankful for this joint effort, which enables June's Table to feed the
needy in our community on a regular, weekly basis. Thanks be to God!

Our greatest prayer now is for you to join us! We are in need of help each month, especially to purchase and
prepare food for the 1% and 3 Saturday meals. HTAC will reimburse you for your expenses!! We have a great
group of volunteers (thanks to many of you), but could use additional hands — with the food, and with serving. We
have a great time — come and see!

Please let us know if you are able to help with June’s Table on one (or more!) of the following Saturdays. from 4-

6 p.m.:
April 6,2019 April 20, 2019
May 4, 2019 May 18,2019
June 1, 2019 June 15, 2019

If you have any questions, or are able to volunteer, please contact Emily Morse, 978-808-8608, or Deacon Suzy
Kenyon, 508-654-4497. Thanks for your prayers for this mission, and for your help!!



April

Fri, April §

Sun, April 7
Passion Sunday

Fri, April 12

Sun, April 14
Palm Sunday

Thu, April 18

Maundy Thursday
Fri, April 19

Good Friday

Sat, April 20
Great Vigil of Easter

Sun, April 21
Easter Day

Sun, April 28
Easter 2

May

Sun, May 5
Easter 3

Sun, May 12
Easter 4
Good Shepherd Sunday

Sat, May 18
Sun, May 19
Easter 5

Sun, May 26
Easter 6

7:00 p.m.

8:00 a.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
7:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
7:00 p.m.

3:00 p.m.
7:00 p.m.

7:00 p.m.

9:00 a.m..

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.

8:00 a.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.

6:30 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.
9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.

1:00 p.m.

Stations of the Cross

Said Mass
Morning Prayer
Solemn High Mass
Spanish Mass

Stations of the Cross Outside (weather permitting)

Morning Prayer
Solemn High Mass
Spanish Mass

Holy Triduum — Part 1
Solemn High Mass

Stations of the Cross
Holy Triduum — Part 2
Solemn High Liturgy

Holy Triduum — Part 3
Solemn High Mass

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Said Mass

Morning Prayer

Solemn High Mass

Spanish Mass i

Morning Prayer @3, m

Solemn High Mass l
Spanish Mass

Healing Service
Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Moming Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass



What happens and when...

Weekday Masses

Second Saturday Volunteer Days

Wednesdays

April 13 and May 11

11:30 am

Week of Fasting Monday, April 15 — Saturday, April 20
Monday, May 13 — Saturday, May 18
Day of Prayer Saturday, April 20 6 am — 6 pm
Saturday, May 18 6 am— 6 pm
Christian Education: Sundays 12:00 noon Christian Education
Wednesdays  10:00 am Bible Study
Prayer Walks Wednesdays  12:00 noon Lincoln Street Neighborhood
Church Growth and Discipleship Group:
Thursday, April 4 9:30 am
Thursday, May 9 9:30 am
June’s Table: Saturday, April 6 & 20 5:00 pm (set up at 4:00 pm)
Saturday, May 4 & 18 5:00 pm (set up at 4:00 pm)
Men’s Breakfast Saturday, April 27 9:00 am
Saturday, May 25 9:00 am
Women’s Group Saturday date TBD 10:00 am
Parish Council Thursday, April 25 7:00 pm
Thursday, May 23 7:00 pm

Deadline for June/July “Messenger”: Sunday, May 19, 2019.
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PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOOD PANTRY

“For I was hungry and you gave Me food” (St. Matthew 25:35a).
You are invited to contribute to the Food Pantry on any given Sunday.
Please place your offering in the box provided in the Narthax.
When shopping, please remember the hungry.

Thank you and God Bless You!

Also, if you are in need of food, please visit our Food Pantry

located in our Fellowship Hall,
or speak with Fr. Michael or Kathleen Demers.
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SECOND SATURDAY

There are always many tasks needing our attention.
Please join us for maintenance, cleaning and other fix-it jobs.
Upcoming Second Saturday work mornings are April 13 and May 11.

For more information, please contact Tanya Bottini on 508-877-8736. Thank you!
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2019

Monday, July 22 — Friday, July 26
9:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m.
Sponsored by Holy Trinity Anglican Church and First United Methodist Church

This year’s VBS is To Mars and Beyond, a week of fun and learning about the Word of God! Please encourage
your children (and your friends children) to sign up early. There will be a cut-off date for registrations. We do
have a limit on the number of students we are able to accept. Registration forms are now available so please let
me know if you need one (or more).

Watch for our “giving option” in the Fellowship Hall that should appear soon. There will be slips of paper on it
indicating those items needed for VBS and that you can provide for us. If you prefer to donate money, that is
always welcome, to purchase supplies or to provide scholarships.

We are very grateful to those people who have already expressed an interest in helping this year, but more are
always needed. Please consider assisting in any one of many areas: helping in the classrooms; purchasing needed
supplies; inviting children to attend; etc. etc... and most important praying for leaders, helpers, students.

Please, please give this very important ministry your prayerful consideration and contact me with any questions.
Thank you,
Monica Walker (508-272-6900) or walkermonica@comcast.net
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Spanish Speaking Mass

Mision Anglicana de San Antonio, a new mission planted by Holy Trinity, is offering a Mass in Spanish every
Sunday at 1:00 PM at Holy Trinity. We are excited to be able to offer this service to our neighbors and beyond.
Please do spread the word and support this wonderful effort.
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Wyldlife & Young Life

Young Life is a world-class — and worldwide — organization for adolescents, middle-school age through high
school. It is a non-denominational ministry whose mission is to reach the unchurched teenager. However, many
churched young people, attracted by the fun and relevance of Young Life, have benefitted as well. It is not
intended to be competition for a church’s youth group. Young Life seeks to lead teens into a living, life-changing
and personal relationship with Jesus Christ through Christian witness and the transforming power of God’s Word.
There are local events, summer camps, training and much, much more. There are now two groups, Young Life
for high school age people (grade 9-12) and Wyldlife for middle school kids (grade 5-8). If you know of any
young people who may be interested, please speak with Fr. Michael.
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CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD

In this program the children encounter God through developmentally appropriate presentations, centers, and
prayer with a strong focus on Scripture, liturgy, and the whole of sacred history. The program helps the children
develop a personal relationship with the Lord. Classes are held on Sundays from 12:00 noon (following
fellowship time) until 1:00 p.m.

If you would like to know more about the amazing education program for children,

please speak to Diana Newton Wood or Monica Walker.



VENTURE CREW FUNDRAISER
GOOD USED CLOTHING NEEDED

A new Venture Crew meets at Holy Trinity and needs to raise $500 in order to charter the troop and pay dues.
Money is also needed for trips more adventuresome than Scouts, such as whitewater rafting and backpacking. A
Venture Crew is for young people older than Boy and Girl Scouts.

The first fundraising effort will be to collect clothing to send to the Savers store for which they receive $.25 per
pound. Clothes will be sorted on Saturday April 27 and Saturday May 4 from 10 to noon. You may bring your
clothes at those times or in advance. Please contact Tanya Bottini to arrange delivery (jbottinil@verizon.net) or
508-877-8736. Thank you!
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From our People’s Warden

® The Winter Coat Program: The remaining articles from the winter coat and clothing drive were divided
among three different organizations: the Recover Connection, First Concern Pregnancy Resource Center of
Marlborough and to a relocation program for women and children in crisis. A big thank you to Bobby Recko
and Diane Byrne who came throughout the entire three months to help.

* The Food Pantry is open on Sundays following church. Please remember those in need when you are food
shopping. Vegetables do not seem to move as quickly as tuna fish, canned chicken, baked beans, corned beef,
soup and pasta. There is a bin inside the front doors of the church for your donations. Thank you to all those
who have continued to support this ministry.

e Parishioners needing rides: Some of our parishioners have a need for rides to doctors’ appointments or to
do errands. If you have some free time during the week and are able to help, please speak to me.

As always, remember to pray for one another. We are one big family.

Thank you! Kathleen Demers, People’s Warden
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Special collections

Once each quarter we have a special collection during the 9:00 a.m. Celebration of the Holy Eucharist. These
special collections are for the Rector's Discretionary Fund that is used to assist persons in need. The dates of this
collection in 2019 are: May 12, August 11 and November 10.

Also, once a quarter, we have a special collection for Non-Stipendiary Clergy to assist with their expenses for
Retreats and Synod. You may not be aware that the clergy are generally required to attend these very important
events, but receive no financial assistance. The dates of this collection in 2019 are: June 9, Sept. 8 and Dec. 8.
Please prayerfully consider contributing to these collections as you are able. Thank you!
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Notes of Note:

® Week of Fasting and Day of Prayer: Our upcoming Weeks of Fasting and Day of Prayer on behalf of our
Church Family are as follows:
o Week of Fasting: Monday, April 15 — Saturday, April 20; Monday, May 13 — Saturday, May 18.
o Day of Prayer: Saturday April 20; and Saturday, May 18.
e Prayer requests: pleasc email Emily Morse at emmorse@comcast.net or call or text Emily on 978-808-8608.
e Parish Council meetings: Any member of the parish is welcome to observe any regular Parish Council
meeting. The dates are printed in this newsletter and the calendar on the Sunday Bulletin.
® Amarzon Smile: We are now a member of Amazon Smile, which you can reach via our website - just go
there and click on the logo. If you are asked for a charity, put in Holy Trinity Anglican Church, or pick it from
the list. Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of any qualifying purchase to us, so, for all your future Amazon
purchases, use our link, rather than going directly to Amazon.com. Thanks!
e Fr. Michael is off every Friday and Saturday. He will be present for special Services and events in the life
of our church family that fall on these days (e.g., neighborhood dinners, stations of the cross in Lent, clergy
events, etc.). On these two days, please only call him in the event of an emergency. Thank you.
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

The Rt. Rev. Charles “Charlie” F. Masters

The Rt. Rev. Donald F. Harvey
The Ven. Michael J. McKinnon

Father Robert Cummins (Harvard, MA)
Deacon Patricia Brewin (N. Attleboro, MA)
Deacon Rhonda Cotton (Harvard, MA)
Deacon Susan Kenyon (Wayland, MA)
Deacon Praveen Mutalik (Marlborough, MA)

Bishop
Bishop Emeritus
Archdeacon and Rector

978-339-3077 (c) or 978-456-2767 (h)
508-695-0544 (h)

508-517-9805 (c) or 978-456-8680 (h)
508-654-4497 (c) or 508-358-7573 (h)
508-259-0804 (c) or 508-481-0409 (h)

(In the event of a pastoral emergency when Archdeacon Michael is absent, please call one of the above.)

Parish Council: Mike Kenyon
Kathleen Demers
John Bottini
Richard Bostock
Dustin Hassard
Jay O’Leary
Donald Richards

508-358-7573 (Rector’s Warden)
508-624-7642 (People’s Warden)
508-877-8736 (Treasurer)
508-826-7244 (Clerk)

508-624-9705
Senior Warden Emeritus

(For non-pastoral issues in the church during Archdeacon Michael’s absence please contact one of our Wardens)
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Contact Information for Archdeacon Michael and Holy Trinity Anglican Church
* Inthe event of an emergency, please call Archdeacon Michael any time, day or night, including his day off at
1-508-330-2179.

Fr. Michael’s days off are Fridays and Saturdays.

Archdeacon Michael’s Cell Phone: 1-508-330-2179 (this is the best way to reach Archdeacon Michael).
Church Office: 1-508-481-8493

Archdeacon Michael’s e-mail: bible.catholic.7@gmail.com to be used for less important matters

Church location: 472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough, MA;

Church mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough MA

Church website: www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

Like Holy Trinity on Facebook: facebook.com/HTACMass

Our Diocesan Website: www.anglicannetwork.ca

Our Provincial Website: www.anglicanchurch.net
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Please let us know!
If you, or a family member, is sick or in the hospital,
please inform Fr. Michael or another clergy person.
They will arrange visits, and holy communion if requested.
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DEADLINE FOR JUNE/JULY 2019 “MESSENGER?”

The deadline for the next issue of this newsletter is Sunday, May 19, 2019. Please hand your items to me, or e-
mail them to me at walkermonica@comcast.net. Thank you! Monica Walker
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EASTER MEMORIAL FLOWERS

Please fill out this form and enclose it with your special Easter Flowers offering.

The deadline for names to be included in the Easter bulletin is
Palm Sunday, April 14, 2019.

Contributions in ANY AMOUNT are most welcome.

Your check should be made out to Holy Trinity Anglican Church. Please give your payment to Tanya Bottini, or
place it in the offering plate marked “Flower Fund”. If mailing, please send to:

Mrs. Tanya Bottini

Holy Trinity Anglican Church

60 Gibbon Street

Marlborough, MA 01752
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EASTER MEMORIAL FLOWERS

Given in loving memory of

Given in thanksgiving for

Given in living honor of

This (these) memorial(s) is (are) given by:

A Collect for Easter Day:
Almighty God, who through thine only-begotten Son Jesus Christ hast overcome death and opened unto
us the gate of everlasting life: Grant that we, who celebrate with joy the day of the Lord’s resurrection,
may be raised from the death of sin by thy life-giving Spirit; through the same Jesus Christ our Lord, who
liveth and reigneth with thee and the same Spirit ever, one God. world without end. Amen.
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April/May 2019
Messenger

HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

472 Lincoln Street
Marlborough, Massachusetts, 01752
Mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752
(508) 481-8493
www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

An orthodox Anglican Christian Community

A Parish of the Province of the Anglican Church in North America
and the Diocese of the Anglican Network in Canada



